Poor People's Campaign March on Washington, June 17-18: The Poor People's Campaign: A National Call for Moral Revival is returning to Washington on June 18 for the Poor People's and Low-Wage Workers' Assembly and Moral March on Washington and to the Polls. On June 17, the Campaign is making a call for volunteers to help with a large community meal on Freedom Plaza at 5:00 p.m. and a Memorial Service at the Lincoln Memorial at 7:30. Please sign up with the link in the announcements to volunteer with the June 17th meal/memorial. For questions, please contact Tim Shenk (shenkti@gmail.com).

Message from the Church Council, Kaye Brubaker, Chair: The Church Council has appointed a group to work on the process for making decisions about how to spend the funds that HMC will receive from the sale of the International Guest House. This group, the Process Team, will not decide how to spend the funds but will help provide opportunities for the congregation to talk about options for using the \$450,000 HMC receives, particularly options related to our mission statement. In-person conversations will be June 26 and August 21 at 9:30 am in the fellowship hall. Zoom conversations are possible as well. We hope small groups will discuss their dreams and ideas and share back with members of the Church Council. More information will come from the Process Team on a regular basis in the next months.

Cindy Away This Week: Pastor Cindy will be away this week, June 13-19. For pastoral care please contact Trinda Groff or Sharon Andre.



Assistive Listening Devices are available. Please ask an usher for assistance.

### Church Leadership

**Church Staff Schedule:** The church staff are off work on Mondays.

Pastor: Cynthia Lapp (clapp@hyattsvillemennonite.org)

Associate Pastor: Michelle Burkholder (currently on sabbatical until Aug. 14) Administrative Assistant: Mary Hiebert-White (admin@hyattsvillemennonite.org)

Treasurer: Sarah Hall Aquila (sarah.hall.aquila@gmail.com) Church Council Chair: Kaye Brubaker (kaylorrainbru@gmail.com) Pastorate Chair: Sharon Andre (sharon.andre1@gmail.com) Trustees Chair: Tim Wiens (trwmjs@comcast.net)

**Church Email Listserv**: To add or change your email address, please contact the

administrative assistant.

Facebook: Hyattsville Mennonite Church



## Gathering For Worship

VT – *Voices Together* (purple hymnal)

Dan Daughtry-Weiss Prelude

**Praising** 

Call to Worship LeAnne Zook

Come into this space and know the Builder of this world. the Creator of all who live and breath and have being in it,

God of many names, we praise you and rejoice in your creation.

Come into this space and know the Shepherd of this world, the Advocate and Comforter of all who rejoice, all who grieve, all who hurt, all who love

Christ of many names, we follow you and take heart in your teaching.

Come into this space and know the Breath becoming Word,

Wisdom who was the first and before any beginning

Spirit of many names, we delight in you and seek you in all things. Even though you are already among us, we call to you, giving thanks for your presence in all the forms you have been and will be, now and forever.

Hymn: VT 179 – At the Dawn of Your Creation

Penny Russell

Lighting the Peace Lamp

# Confessing

Confession LeAnne Zook I breathe in and see all around me your beautiful world and yet I am easily

distracted by my own needs, my own greed, my own desires.

What am I that you care for me when I do not always care about the generous bounty around me?

I live among those who are weeping with sorrow, raging with anger, aching with hurt and yet I can only find capacity to tend my own tears and to comfort only those within the reach of my arms.

What am I that you are mindful of me when I struggle to be find space to be mindful of those around me?

We build and maintain institutions of church, of state, of money that profess to not do evil but harm in large and small ways the most vulnerable among us.

What are we that you are mindful of us even when are not mindful of our own power?

The world hurts and aches, every day new wounds are created by war, by poverty, by violence, by neglect, by economic injustice, by greed.

What are we that you care for us even when we cannot care for what you have created?

We call on you, she who is named Wisdom. Fill us with your mercy.

Silence

Words of Assurance LeAnne Zook Hymn: VT 836 – *I Walk in Beauty* Penny Russell

# Hearing The Word

Time for Children LeAnne Zook

Scripture Daniel Miller

Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 John 16:12-15

Message: Calling in the Streets Cynthia Lapp

Hymn: VT 376 – O Holy Spirit, Root of Life Penny Russell

# Responding

Responses to the Message
Sharing of Joys and Concerns
Please come forward to the mic if you wish to share something.
Recognizing 2022 High School Graduate Sarene Miller
Praying Together

Work of the Church
Welcoming our Guests
Announcements

Offertory

Children's Offering (children can bring their offerings forward at this time)

Offering

Prayer of Dedication

## Sending

Benediction Hymn: VT 830 – Go My Children with My Blessing LeAnne Zook Penny Russell

#### TODAY

Ushers: Anne-Claire Frank-Seisay & Nancy Gehman Worship Arts: Meryt McGindley

TREASURER'S REPORT

Offering Last Week – \$6,430

Weekly Goal - \$6,423

Attendance Last Week – 63 in-person; 12 participants (Zoom)

# Lectionary for Next Sunday

1 Kings 19:1-4, (5-7), 8-15a; Psalm 42, 43; Galatians 3:23-29; Luke 8:26-39

### Calendar

June 19: Pride Sunday, Annabeth Roeschley preaches, 11:00 a.m.

June 26: IGH Process Meeting, 9:30 a.m.

Sunday Worship, Cynthia Lapp preaches, 11:00 a.m.

July 3: Sunday Worship, Alnicia Gibson preaches, 11:00 a.m.

#### **Announcements**

Volunteers needed for June 23 Day Center Meal: We need volunteers to prepare dishes (chili, cornbread, brownies) and provide fixings (shredded cheese, sour cream), fruit, and bottled water for the meal on Thursday, June 23 at the PG Plaza Day Center. We also need one volunteer to sign up to help serve the meal. If you can help, please sign up using the form in the announcements (links to optional recipes are available at the SignUp form). If you do not have daytime availability, please note that the items can be dropped off at the church house prior to Thursday. If you have questions, contact Lori Zehr at lorireeder@gmail.com or 202-441-6909.